Town Clerk's Quarterly Report April 2025 – June 2025 Submitted by: Linda Morrell, Clerk

Monthly State Reports Inland Fisheries-Animal Welfare-Vital Statistics-Concealed Weapons

• Hunting & Fishing licenses: 184

• Dog licenses: 179

• Concealed Weapons: 33

• Vital Records: 45 Birth certificates

31 Marriage certificates

12 Marriage licenses

48 Death certificates

11 Burial Permits

8 Weddings

Meetings

- I participated in 3 Zoom meetings for NEACTC Clerks Association.
- I attended the CCMCA April dinner meeting in Westbrook.
- Anthony took a Zoom Notary Class.
- Linda & Anthony attended the RSU 14's Annual Budget Meeting on May 14.

Other Quarterly Activity

- Mailed out annual reminder notices to businesses that have their current town business license coming up for renewal.
- As of June 30 we still have a few hundred unlicensed dogs for 2025.
- Sent out reminder letters and applications to all Marijuana Businesses that will be expiring in the next 90 days.
- Everyone in the Clerk's Office & Auto Registration Office are feeling comfortable with the new State Dog Licensing Program for the most part.
- I presented the Boston Post Cane to Pearl Grant in May. Pearl is 100 years old.
- In May I went to Dolby's Funeral Home to swear in 9 Sub-Registrars to sign death certificates and burial permits when needed.
- I hired the company Shredding On-Site to come and shred all of our old ballots that the State said could be destroyed.
- The Clerk's Office stayed open late on Thursday, June 5 to allow for absentee voting.
- Anthony and I set up the polls at the high school on June 9th.
- Election Day I brought Anthony with me to be at the polls for the day, and Judy stayed back and handled the office.
- I attended the Middle School Site-Walk on June 17th.